PZS-2003-53 requested by Luling Estates, Inc. for survey and resubdivision of Lots 11-B, 12-B, 13-B, 14-B and 15-B of “Addendum No. 2 to Gassen Subdivision” into Lots E-1 and E-2 with a request for waivers from the required width and street frontage, located in Sections 9 & 10, T13S R21E at Luling, St. Charles Parish, La. Zoning District R-1A. Council District 7.

Motion to remove from the table by Ms. Richoux, second by Mr. Bordner.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Charles, Richoux, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

Joel Chaisson, President of Luling Estates.  Mr. Chaisson is asking to create two large lots.  He has offered to do whatever necessary to address the drainage.

Motion to remove from the table by Ms. Richoux, second by Mr. Bordner.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Charles, Richoux, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

Joel Chaisson, President of Luling Estates.  Mr. Chaisson is asking to create two large lots.  He has offered to do whatever necessary to address the drainage.

Speaking in favor:
Joey Murray, Destrehan. Mr. Murray stated that he is familiar with the request.  He believes it is consistent to the neighborhood.

Speaking in opposition:
Lucien Gassen, 1026 Gassen Street, Luling.  He feels that Mr. Chaisson does not need a waiver, that he should put the street it.

Mr. Chaisson stated that this is the first time he has heard of this.  He feels that it doesn’t make sense to put in a parish approved street to service his two lots.  He believes he does need the waiver.

The public hearing was closed.

Ms. Stein stated that on page 41 is a phone survey, there were 8 residents against, 3 citizens that did not include a phone number on original letter, 1 resident not reached, but a message was left requesting a response, 1 with no opinion anymore, 1 no longer opposed.  She stated that she did not reach Councilman Minnich for his comments. Ms. Stein also stated that the Department cannot recommend approval because of the waivers and that the request needs a supporting resolution from the Council.

Ms. Richoux stated that drainage was a concern and she is wanting to hear Mr. Minnich’s answers, which the Commission still doesn’t have.  She feels that town hall meetings should be taped so that information can be gathered.  Ms. Richoux also stated that the majority of the people are still against.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Bordner, Poche, Derveloy, Wolfe

NAYS:
Hull, Richoux

ABSENT:
Charles (out of room)

Resubdivision approved.

